n September 2012 my partner and I moved to Auchencloigh, East Ayrshire.
Before purchasing the property our solicitor noted that there was planning in place for a 50kw wind turbine. We checked EAC Planning Portal. The planning application stated that the turbine  could not be heard at 140M. We went ahead with the purchase as our cottage was 300M away from the proposed site.
However, in November 2015 workmen were on site erecting a 100kw turbine. This had been approved by the council by means of a Non Material Variation.
The turbine became operational in December 2015, built just in time to get the high tariff  FiT before it was significantly reduced in 2016.
Residents soon noticed the horrific noise emanating from the turbine, audible inside our homes as well as our gardens.
After several calls and emails to EAC (and our own research) we discovered that planning had lapsed and the turbine was an unauthorised development. It was declared unauthorised by EAC. On 16/03/2017 an Enforcement Order was issued to Constantine Wind Energy, Surrey. Not only was the turbine built without planning it was built in the wrong place,  much closer to residents than in the original lapsed plans.
At this point CWE reluctantly agreed to apply for Retrospective Planning Permission.
The land was leased to the operators by a local farmer 3 miles away. He lives in peace and quiet whilst we suffered the intolerable noise.
Yet another example of developers thinking they can do as they please an no one will notice!
We engaged our own noise consultant, Dick Bowdler, to help and advise us. Several surveys were carried out by Noise Consultants employed by CWE during their Retrospective Planning Application. Some were found to be highly inaccurate by our consultant.
In November 2017 a Statutory Noise Nuisance order was issued to the operators by Environmental Health Officers. 
A date was set for 3/11/17 for the Planning Committee to consider the Application. The Planning Officer dealing with the case recommended REFUSAL. However on 2/11/17 objectors received letters/emails saying that the meeting was cancelled to give the operator time to come up with a Noise Mitigation Protocol.
CWE offered to switch the turbine off whilst they came up with a plan to reduce the noise.
The turbine has been off for over three years now. Intermittent testing has taken place and Planning was approved in August 2020. The Council agreed their mitigation proposals to reduce noise. Meantime the council are in the process of trying to conclude the Legal Agreement with CWE. There are also a number of conditions which require further submissions from the Applicant to satisfactorily address certain matters before the turbine can be recommissioned. Many outstanding matters have yet to be dealt with before it can become operational again.
The longer this takes the better......

